Weldon Library Board Minutes
January 17, 2023
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll call was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Danielle Barton, Alycia Brockman, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented from the October and November 2022 board meetings. There was a motion by Bob Walters, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the October meeting as presented. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.  There was a motion by Bob Walters, seconded by Susan Westray to accept the minutes of the November meeting, as corrected.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
Public Forum – A member of the public was present.  He stated his daughter, child A, was involved in an incident at the library on January 11, 2023.  He states child A was subjected to sexual misconduct by child B.  He read a prepared statement and informed the Board he was making a formal complaint.  A redacted copy of this is attached to these minutes. He feels the incident was mishandled by the Library.  The Board asked Lori to explain what occurred and how it was handled.  There was discussion regarding the parent’s expectations as well as suggestions the Library’s policy regarding disruptive behavior be reviewed.  The Board considered all options available and determined that child B would not be allowed to participate in any extracurricular activities through May 31, 2023.  However, child B may use the library when accompanied by a responsible adult during normal business hours.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The November beginning balance at First National was $45,871.99.  Receipts for November were $7,471.72. The disbursements for the month were $8,295.52, including Fund Disbursements of $1,988.38 ending in a balance of $45,048.19 on November 30, 2022. Payroll and expenses for November were also reviewed. There was a motion by Bob Walters, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the November reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.  The December beginning balance at First National was $45,048.19.  Receipts for December were $5,072.86. The disbursements for the month were $7,983.92 ending in a balance of $42,137.13 on December 31, 2022. Payroll and expenses for December were also reviewed. There was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Toddler Time dates and attendance:
	Date
	Adults
	Children

	November 18,2022
	4
	4

	December 2, 2022
	0
	0

	December 9, 2022
	3
	3


Hip Hoppin’ Hump Day dates and attendance:
	Date
	Adults
	Children

	November 30, 2022
	9
	15

	December 14, 2022
	9
	15


Early dismissal day was held on Dec 7th.  Attendance was 16 adults and 32 children.  There will not be an early dismissal day in January.
Cloud Library Stats: November circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 26,468 items: 16,577 were eBooks, 9,891 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,758. December circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 25,360 items: 16,066 were eBooks, 9,294 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,851.
Petty cash funds received for November totaled $412.85; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $20.45. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $127.40.  Donation of $250.00 received from Roger and Peggy Schlooper.  Book replacement fee of $15.00.  Expenses were $20.00 for the month.
Petty cash funds received for December totaled $182.05; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $25.50. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $56.55.  Donation of $100 received from Rob & Chris Senkpiel.  Expenses were $43.92 for the month.

The Bi-Monthly Report for November/December 2021/2022 was reviewed.

The Book Fair was held December 5th – 9th. Total donations received totaled $3,000.00.  This exceeded 2021 donations by $725.00.  Lori reported the library was able to purchase one book of their choosing for each student and books on teacher’s lists.  There is still $196.74 profit remaining in the General Fund.

Family Reading night was held on November 18th at 6 pm.  Attendance was twenty adults and twenty-four children.  
Lori reported she did Pre-K visits to the school on December 7, 2022 and January 6, 2023.  The themes were Christmas and Winter/Hibernation.
Book club in the middle school is reading Five Total Strangers by Natalie D. Richards.  Lori has incentivized the club by offering pizza if everyone completes the book.  
Santa and Mrs. Claus visited the Library on December 3rd.  It was a very busy day.  There were approximately sixty-five adults and seventy-one children that stopped by to visit the Clauses.

Lori reported the Annual Library Certification is not complete.  This item will be moved to Old Business next month.

The theme for the summer reading program will be “Feed your brain – Read”

OLD BUSINESS

Petitions were filed with the County Clerk for Trustees for April 4, 2023 election.
Bob discussed the Seben’s invoice with the Fire Department.  They have agreed to pay fifty percent of the invoice and will continue to do so in the future.  They have paid their share of the recent bill, but the Library will need to invoice them for their share in the future.

The exchange of parts for the Greenville desks is ongoing.  Danielle is going to coordinate this.
Update on Carpet and Paint:  Received a quote on carpet from Weaver’s.  It was $34,650.  We are going to get additional quotes.  A quote for painting was received from Westray Painting in the amount of $3,500.  This is for labor only.  The Library will need to supply the paint. Estimate is 10 to 15 gallons.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman and seconded by Danielle Barton to award the bid to Westray Painting.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

Danielle reported that Crystal Kern, Controller at Frontier Farms, would be willing to perform a financial audit of the Library.  Her rate is $55.00/hour.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman to authorize an audit of up to 10 hours.  The motion was seconded by Danielle Barton.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

The winner of the Prairie Fire Barn Quilt raffle was Peggy Schlieper.  The Library made $85.00 on the raffle.

The bi-annual review of Closed Session meetings from July to December is due.  There were no Closed sessions in this timeframe.

NEW BUSINESS
The Interlibrary Loan and Reciprocal Borrowing Survey for FY22 was submitted on November 29, 2022.

The last tax check was received mid-November in the amount of $3,312.46.

Lori received the Statements of Economic Interest for Trustees after submitting names and address to County Clerk.

Policies 20, 21, 22, 23, 24 & 25 were reviewed.  Only change suggested was to Policy 24.  It contains a typographical error of ‘boars’.  The word should be board.  Motion was made to correct Policy 24 by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Christi Baker.  Vote was unanimous, 7-0.
The Peguin Random House Grant was submitted for $1,000.00.  If awarded, this would be used for our circulating collection.  Decision is expected by January 27, 2023.

The LTC Accessible Small & Rural Communities Grant ($10,000/$20,000) is due February 28, 2023, with a decision by April 19, 2023.

The LTC Cooperative Grant (w/Fire Department, $2,000) is due February 1, 2023.

Bayer Matching hours Funds has been submitted for $250.00.  Will work on the Bayer Foundation Grant with an emphasis on STEM.

Discussion on review of Library Attorney is being held over to the February meeting.

Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:52 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
attachment

[image: image1.emf]Weldon Public Library,     This is a formal complaint.    My daughter was in an incident in your facility on Wednesday, January 11, 2023, involving another child.  I am very concerned with the lack of full disclosure and transparency from the library following the  incident. My daughter was victim to unwanted sexua l contact and behavior, also known as sexual  assault. The perpetrator straddled her, and began humping her as she laid on a bench. This was  witnessed by multiple parties. I take this very seriously, and identify this situation as one that has high  potentia l of legal ramifications. At this time the policies and procedures followed by The Weldon Public  Library are inadequate and require immediate reformation. I sincerely hope that attention being  brought to this situation will improve the awareness and effica cy of this institution. The Weldon Public  Library should be a safe place for all patrons, but the handling of this situation leads me to believe that  future events will occur and even progress to higher levels of misconduct. Parents entrust the library  wit h the safety of their children. The trust has been violated, and a blind eye has been turned on my  daughter. I have been advised by several reputable individuals, including but not limited to school  administrators and professional social workers, to file a   police report concerning the assault. This is a  serious matter and the handling of it by the Weldon Public Library is both negligent and disrespectful. I  believe that  my wife   deserves an apology.  She   gives a lot to this library, a lot of love, a lot of pa ssion and  a lot of hard work.  Both as an employee and as a community member. She loves her job   and  she   loves  and admires Lori Rich.  Unfortunately, following the incident she was put in a position to choose  between being a mother and an employee.   In an atte mpt to simply “sweep this under the rug”, the  parents of the perpetrator where not informed of the extent of the inappropriate behavior committed  by their son, it was left up to  my wife   to disclose to them what actually took place. Which again, was  sexual  assault, a chargeable offense. And  she   is being made to feel like it is no big deal, and that  she   is at  fault. After all of  her   contributions to this establishment that is both concerning and unprincipled. It is  my hope that The Weldon Public Library will  hold itself accountable and make appropriate changes in  order to prevent future misconduct. The safety and well being of all library visitors should be a top  priority, and not something that is taken lightly. Unfortunately at this time that does not seem t o be the  case. Your facility is a beloved, foundational part of our small community and I hope that it will remain  as such.      - Corey Brubaker    
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